Public Outreach at Muir Beach Community Service District Meetings

Golden Gate National Recreation Area staff presented the design and schedule of the bus stop
near the corner of Pacific Way and State Route 1 on three occasions. Two of these discussions
(December 5, 2012 and March 19, 2013) were done as a part of the standing “NPS Project
Update” items that are regularly on the MBCSD board agendas. The other presentation, which
was done at the February 26, 2014 meeting, was at the request of the board and was
specifically identified on the agenda. At all three meetings, the design and project schedule
was presented, followed by a question and answer session. The questions primarily
surrounded the impacts of the project on the community mailboxes, which will not be affected
by the project other than access to the boxes during construction.



